
Members of the Harrisonburg City Council, 
 
I am writing to protest the closing of the alley located between Washington Street and 
East Johnson Street that is accessed from Myrtle Street. Namely, the portion that is 
adjacent to tax map parcels 33-B-1, 2, 24 and 25. 
 
I am the owner and occupant of 212 East Johnson Street (lot 33-B-24). I use the alley to 
access my property and it is the only way it can be accessed with a vehicle. The alley is 
the primary means for delivering material to my property as I continue to improve it and 
removing brush etc. as I maintain the lot.  
 
I have attached pictures demonstrating the usefulness of the alley for accessing my 
property. I would ask that the council please consider the information I have presented 
and deny the request to close the alley for the reasons stated above. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Alexander Nemoytin 
 

 



 
 

 


